
Starting as early as Monday, July 21, access to Myrtle Edwards Park and Elliott Bay 
Trail from the W Thomas St Pedestrian and Bicycle Overpass will be temporarily 
closed for approximately seven weeks as part of ongoing Elliott Bay Connections 
project construction. Use alternate routes.

TEMPORARILY CLOSED 

Access to Myrtle Edwards Park and 
Elliott Bay Trail from W Thomas St 
Pedestrian and Bicycle Overpass

Questions?
info@ElliottBayConnections.org
(206) 462-1275
Hotline monitored whenever construction is taking place

Sign Up For 
Construction Updates
ElliottBayConnections.org

Bike Route Map

Source: SDOT 2025 Bike Map

Pedestrians and Bicyclists:

• Alternate Myrtle Edwards 
Park access available 
from the park’s south 
entrance via Broad St

• Pedestrian and bicyclist 
travel through the parks 
maintained on a 
temporary multi-use trail

• Access to park lawns, 
beaches and other 
amenities temporarily 
restricted through Spring 
2026 to accommodate 
construction activities


